
 
 

INSTRUCTIONAL PLANNING 
COUNCIL 

MEETING MINUTES OF 
February 4, 2022 

9:30 am – 11:30am, Zoom 
 

Members Present: Jessica Kaven, Lisa Palmer, Tammy Robinson, Allison Hughes, Jill 
Sumstad, Diana Tedone-Goldstone, Alison Field, James Carranza, Rian Morrison, Susan 
Mahoney, Alex Claxton, Karen Engel 
Members Absent: Joan Murphy, Katie Perkins 
Guests: Nancy Moricette, Manuel Pérez, Margarita Baez, Mayra Arellano, Natalie Alizaga, 
Denise Erickson, Gampi Shankar, David Meckler, Jen Petroelje, Max Hartman, Juan Carlos 
Cornejo 

 

 

1) Adoption and Approval of Agenda 

Motion – To adopt agenda, with the motion of moving Nancy 
Moricette’s agenda item first: M/S:  Lisa Palmer, Susan Mahoney 
Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 
 

2) Approval of Minutes 
Motion – To approve minutes of December 3, 2021: M/S: Alex Claxton, 
Jill Sumstad 
Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 
 
 

3) Áse Power Consult (ÁPC) Recommendations  
 
Nancy Moricette shared that she is present today to talk to the group about the Theory of Change 
and that she will be leading a “think tank” with the attendees. Nancy reported that the group 
would choose one recommendation from the final report to lead the discussion. Nancy 
introduced the Theory of Change perspective which allows comparative data analysis to inform 
the process. Nancy explained that gathering stakeholder input, identify the key assumptions of 
the audience that is served, establishing inputs, outputs, and how to measure each of these are the 
steps that will be taken. Nancy shared that this is a conversation where the issue is constantly 
worked through and that she will model how to move through the process. The group decided 
that they wanted to focus on the topic of early access opportunities: Recommendation 11: Early 



Access Opportunities: Develop a plan to investigate potential inequities within early access 
programs. Create a student and employee advisory committee dedicated to addressing identified 
issues and creating policies and protocols that redress power imbalances.  
 
Nancy posed to the group two questions: 1) What is the problem you are trying to solve and 2) 
Who is your audience and what are their key assumptions?  
 
Regarding question 1, Tammy Robinson shared that a possible belief is that we are sending the 
message to all students that college is for them. Regarding question 2: Lisa Palmer added that 
many students have competing demands on their time such as making money and being able to 
support themselves/their families, in addition, some students have been told that college is not 
for them. David Meckler added uneven/unequal college preparation. Denise Erickson added that 
students may believe they are prepared for college. Susan Mahoney added that students may 
believe that there is no/limited value in attending college. Lisa highlighted that after this 
discussion she is considering that the group’s ideas may not be aligned with what the students 
want or need. Jill Sumstad added that coming in with more relevant accreditation for programs 
and considering what is changing in our world and aligning our curriculum with degrees that 
students are interested in and which meet the needs of the society is something to consider. 
Natalie Alizaga added that social media influences often gain popularity and wealth at very 
young ages which could contribute to students not seeing the value in education, however, 
showing students how college can better prepare students to create online content, video editing, 
and creating platforms, and continuing to emphasize how students can use their degrees may be 
of interest to students. Alex Claxton added that another key assumption may be that most 
students are not attending college, yet local data shows that ¾ of students attend college within a 
year of high school graduation. Nancy questioned what is needed to demand short term change. 
Alex suggested lowering the barrier of entry, which is something that is occurring with expanded 
dual enrollment. Nancy appreciated the group for their input, and reminded the group to think in 
terms of bridges as opposed to barriers. Nancy reminded the group to also consider when 
completing this exercise, how are the changes going to be measured and what are the wider 
benefits. Once a solid Theory of Change exercise has been completed, beginning to develop 
short term action steps, figuring out the measuring points, benchmarking, and trying it out are the 
appropriate steps. Nancy shared that she would put together a Theory of Change for the campus 
and the college will be able to use this as a starting point for content should they choose to do so. 
Tammy thanked Nancy for her presentation and thanked the group for their participation.  

 
 

4) Guided Pathways: Role of Instructional Faculty 
 
Manuel Pérez presented on behalf of this item. Manuel explained that the purpose of this 

presentation is to provide a snapshot of the work up to date with Guided Pathways in a 
truncated way. In addition, to introduce what the group hopes year six and beyond will be 
like in this process.  

Manuel presented the following information: 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Kaven asked for clarification regarding the reassigned time and asked if the group was 
considering from a faculty perspective to support each interest area or one position that 
encompasses all. Denise Erickson shared that the Guided Pathways program is still getting 
started, and right now, there is one faculty member per each of the 4 interest areas, and her 
impression is that it will continue in this fashion. David Meckler added that distributing the 
needs of each interest area across positions is a possibility and that interest area coordinators 
allow for the coordination across departments and divisions. David added that it will be 
important to be mindful of which interest need to be maintained and which can be devolved into 
coordinator type roles. Gampi Shankar added that some interest areas are large and others 
compact, and one challenge is to try to make the position one that fits all interest areas in a 
uniform way; that there is a lot of commonality, but that there are differences in interest areas 
and how the balance is maintained between the specifics that may apply to a particular area 
versus the college wide implications. Tammy Robinson shared that these positions will morph as 
needed and much time has been spent planning to the extent that as planning takes place, other 
needs evolve. Tammy stressed that these positions are necessary for the campus and she would 
like to see greater coordination as the direction becomes more clearly defined. Tammy shared 
that dedicated space, dedicated coordination with groups such as the Curriculum Committee and 
Academic Senate need to be part of the conversation along with the input of faculty who are the 
discipline experts. Tammy stressed ensuring the appropriate process is followed to best serve the 
students. Manuel clarified that in anticipation of the March 4 meeting, they hope to submit a 
clear application for the committee to review. 

 
 
5) Dual Enrollment Implementation Plan 

 
Manuel introduced this agenda item. He shared that the purpose of this presentation is to 
understand the plan for incorporating the community, specifically, high school partners and early 
college partners into an opportunity to discuss implementation with the campus more seamlessly. 
Manuel stressed that this is a snapshot of where we are today, and that this is a constantly 
evolving process as feedback is received.  
 
Mayra Arellano presented on behalf of this item: 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
  
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
Jessica Kaven asked how the courses of interest are being identified, if by the students, 
counselors, or others. Mayra shared that she has a counterpart at other districts and they 
have existing academies that they are interested in dually enrolling. Because these pathways 



already exist as does the interest of the students, the schools are hoping to have dual 
enrollment possibilities. Mayra stressed that this also includes working with counselors and 
principals at the various institutions to identify the needs and the interests of the students. 
Recently, ethnic studies and social justice has been an area of focus that many students have 
expressed interest regarding. Jessica added that she has hope the college can assist with 
taking the idea further beyond what the institutions are already doing/programs that already 
exist. Jessica considered this in light of Nancy Moricette’s presentation and encouraged the 
committee to consider this through that lens. Mayra added that the team is working to 
develop new ideas with an entrepreneurship focus and the BDW division based on current 
needs and wants of high school students.  
 
Tammy asked if the group is planning on tying the partnership in with any other workforce 
development programming. Mayra shared that this was the case. Tammy also included 
information regarding the Black and Brown Summit that is upcoming and shared with the 
committee the importance of representation and exposure and how students can have access 
to this information. Tammy thanked the presenters and faculty members for their work on 
this item.  
 
 

6) Fall 2021 Program Review Process Debrief 
 
Allison Hughes presented on behalf of the Program Review Work Group, and reminded the 
committee that the task of the group is to facilitate the program review process and to 
ensure it happens, and receive feedback on how to improve the process. Allison stressed 
that this presentation includes an early reflection of the program review cycle that the 
campus is currently in, which is not yet complete. At a future meeting, the work group will 
present recommendations for improvements. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Lisa Palmer thanked Allison for conveying so much information in a clear and thorough 
way. Allison spoke to the fact that the upgrade will provide clarity and an opportunity to 
simplify the system side of things to ensure simplicity in the process but also that it is 
consistent and includes the necessary information. Jessica added that from the faculty 
perspective, ensuring the process is useful, yet streamlined and clear is going to be crucial. 
Jessica highlighted other possible improvements to the “Improve” (formerly TracDat) 
system. Diana Tedone-Goldstone thanked the group for continuing to work to improve the 
process. Jessica encouraged the group to continue to send feedback on the process.  
 

 
 

7) Reminder:  
 
• Instructional Program Review Presentations at IPC on Friday, March 18th (*presentations start at 9am): 

o Astronomy & Physics 
o Biological & Health Science 
o Computer Science 
o Cooperative Education 
o Chemistry 
o Education & Human Development 
o Honors Transfer Program  

 
 
 

8) Good of the Order 
 

• Jessica reminded the committee that the Presidential search for the college is underway and 
reminded the committee to submit feedback here: https://smccd-
czqfp.formstack.com/forms/canada_college_presidential_search_survey_questions . 
Jessica added that a town hall meeting will take place on February 8 to discuss a 
summary of the feedback received.  

• Karen encouraged the committee to attend the Educational Master Planning Taskforce 
community forum on Friday, February 11 from 1-3pm to discuss the challenges and 

https://smccd-czqfp.formstack.com/forms/canada_college_presidential_search_survey_questions
https://smccd-czqfp.formstack.com/forms/canada_college_presidential_search_survey_questions


opportunities the college is facing in the next five years.  
• Diana shared that additional workshops will be offered from the library in the coming 

weeks. 
• Juan Carlos Cornejo shared that the campus COVID-19 office is open. 

 
9) Adjournment 

 
Motion – To adjourn the meeting: M/S: Karen Engel, Alex Claxton 
Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 
 

a) Meeting adjourned at 11:50 am. 
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